KELVINDALE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Thursday, 20th March 2014 at 7.30pm

Kelvindale Bowling Club

PRESENT: Moira Anderson, Caroline Johnston, Claire Craig, Ken Windsor, Wendy Grannon, Anne Gasteen, John Letford, Martin Rhodes

IN ATTENDANCE: Lawrence King, Donald Branney, Carol Gilbert, Graham MacLean

- 1. APOLOGIES: Franny Scally, Patricia Ferguson, Wendy Watt, Nick Bell, David McGuinness
- 2. MINUTE OF LAST MEETING:

Proposed: Moira Anderson; Seconded: Donald Branney

3. MATTERS ARISING

Advertising Banners at Balgray – need consent, school has been informed and expected to submit an application for advertisement consent compliant with current policy and traffic safety requirements.

Parking – No date yet for meeting with local residents and Roads Department . Caroline to follow-up.

Kelvin Walkway – Walkway at Wyndford closed for safety issues. Fly-tipping identified as being done by firm in East End of City. DRS to look at temporary repair to the pathway at Balcarres (to be done on 18/3/14 but no evidence of work yet) and replacing the removed section of fence on Walkway north of Kelvindale Road. Lawrence to e-mail Councillors re: Walkway Issues.

Play Park - ongoing

New Park Regulations – Consultation period now closed and responses being looked at. John will email KCC with his group's response.

Police – There is a new Chief Inspector at Maryhill Police Station. John and Martin are arranging a meeting and will ask for Community Police to attend our monthly meetings.

- 4. COUNCILLORS' REPORT: most items covered in Matters Arising. Eligible local residents over 70 can receive 10 grass cuts and 3 hedge trims. Information to be posted on website.
- 5. POLICE REPORT: Community Police not present however, John reported that on one night in Kelvindale there had been 7 break-ins.
- 6. TREASURER'S REPORT: Balance of £694.80 at 11/2/14
- 7. CORRESPONDENCE: circulated

8. A.O.B

Newsletter/Flyer – this was thought to be a good idea by everyone present. Caroline asked for content ideas by the time of next meeting e.g. Wendy suggested the grass cutting information should be included.

Mineshaft Hole at Dorchester Ave. – the fencing around the hole does not look secure and although LES say that the shaft is capped there is still a drop about 3m deep. Caroline will send a letter to MacTaggart and Mickel asking them to attend to this.

Kelvin Walkway Grass-cutting – Lawrence asked if a grass-cutting programme was available. Martin and John will look into this.

Closure of Facilities during Commonwealth Games – mid-May to 18th August 2014.

Buses – Graham MacLean asked what was happening with the buses. Caroline explained that the bus was withdrawn because there were not enough people using the service. Graham suggested the 6A coming along Dorchester once per hour after 6.30pm. It was decided we would re-visit this issue with new ideas and Caroline will contact First Bus/SPT. John will also take this up with First Bus/SPT.

9. DATE OF NEXT MEETING:

Thursday, 24th April 2014, 7.30pm at Kelvindale Bowling Club